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G R O UN D W AT E R  ME M O RAN D UM  
 
DATE:  May 1, 2013 
 
TO:  Planning, Building and Environmental Services 
 
FROM: Annamaria Martinez, Assistant Engineer 
  Phone:  707-259-8378 
  Email:  annamaria.martinez@countyofnapa.org 
 
SUBJECT: Cosentino Winery, APN# 027-540-013, P13-00058 
 
The applicant requests approval to construct a landscaped outdoor area adjacent to an existing winery.  
The project parcel is located on the St. Helena Highway in Yountville. 
 
COMMENTS: 
 
1. The parcel is located in the “Valley Floor” region. 
 
2. The existing groundwater use on the property is 3.46 AF/Year. 
 
RECOMMENDED CONDITIONS: 
 
1. We have reviewed the phase one, water availability analysis for the proposed project.  The 4.3 acre 

parcel is located in the valley floor region with an extraction threshold of 1.0 AF/Acre, resulting in a 
total parcel threshold of 4.3 AF/Year.  The estimated water demand of 3.51 AF/Year is below the 
established threshold for the property. 
 
Based on the information provided, the projected groundwater usage for the project should not 
have a significant impact on static water levels of neighboring wells.   
 
No further analysis is necessary. 
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Napa County Fire Department 
Fire Marshal’s Office 

Hall of Justice, 2nd Floor 
1125 3rd Street 

Napa, CA 94559 
 

Office: (707) 299-1461 
 
       
 

Pete Muñoa 
Fire Marshal 

 
 

I N TE R - O FFIC E  M E M O R AN D UM  

 
 

TO:   Linda St. Clarie   
   Planning, Building and Environmental Services   
   
FROM:  Pete Muñoa 
   Fire Department 
   
DATE:   August 28, 2013 
    
 
Subject:  P13-00058     APN# 027-540-013 
 
SITE ADDRESS: 7415 Saint Helena Hwy., Yountville, CA 94599 
   Consentino Winery 
    
 
 
The Napa County Fire Marshal’s Office has reviewed the revised submittals for the location 
identified above.  Below are the items I am requesting to be incorporated in the project.  If you 
have any questions please feel free to contact me directly. 
 

1. All fire department access roads shall comply with Napa County Public Works Road and 
Street Standards and be kept clear at all times. 

 
2. Fire lanes shall be painted red with white 4 inch high white letters to read ”NO 

PARKING FIRE LANE-CVC22500.1” stenciled on the tops of the curbs every 30 feet. 
 
 

 
 
Pete Muñoa 
Fire Marshal 
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